Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes September 15, 2014

Today is the first meeting for our 2015 golden games. Alan called our meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Everyone was pleased with our 2014 games and that the comments were positive. Glory said the invocation, followed by the pledge of allegiance to our flag. The secretary read the minutes then the treasurer gave her report. The balance as of today is \$17,311.10, a plus of almost \$5000. We may need to send Elaine and Alan to Washington to budget our tax money.

Sandi from Delmar Gardens announced the date of their games day - October 9th. Registration is at 8:30 a.m. There will be a short meeting on Monday Oct. 6th at 10:00 for volunteers.

Kerri announced the Health Fair on October 24, 2014, at 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at Bethesda. This year there is a grand prize to be awarded at 1:30. You must be present to win.

Our next topic was shirts. All managers will get new shirts. Our theme this year will be patriotic. Therefore, the shirts will be red and blue. Hats were also a suggestion, which is something to think about.

Everyone seemed happy with our opening meal and sandwiches for the closing meeting, so we may go with the same caterer this year.

PLEASE NOTE: The opening and closing ceremonies will be held at Bethesda Senior Center; we are coming home. I know that will please many seniors.

Our charitable donations will be discussed at the board meeting. We will probably give to the same ones that we gave to in the past.

Most of the event managers will be returning this year. If we have an opening, we will ask for volunteers.

Alan handed out a tentative 2015 event schedule. We went over it together and made a few changes. We will post it when it is ready.

Alan went over the duties of the President. He will be retiring next year due to health reasons and is hoping he could work with and train the new president. We will miss him and his lovely wife Glory very much, a great team that will be hard to replace. That is why we need to start looking now. There was no other business to discuss so Lynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Elaine seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary